Substantive changes to the Local Government Act 2002 Amendment Bill (No 3) 
Development contributions
· A transitional clause has been added to allow councils to continue to collect development contributions for community infrastructure that has already been built or is currently under construction. The Bill requires councils to identify this infrastructure in a schedule to their development contributions policies. 
· A seventh development contribution principle has been added to allow councils, when calculating development contribution charges, to group specific developments together by geographic area or category of land use. This is to be done in a manner that balances administrative efficiency with considerations of fairness and equity. 
· Two clarifying provisions have been introduced; to make it unlawful for councils to apply a new level of development contributions that was not in place at the time that the original contribution was charged and to make explicit that territorial authorities cannot charge development contributions for infrastructure that is already being provided, or funded, by the crown. 
Timing of development contribution changes

· Requirements for development contributions policies to incorporate a schedule of assets commence one month after enactment.
· By 1 December 2014, councils will need to have finalised the proposed changes to their development contributions policies, as a basis for consultation. 

· Provisions for new principles come into force on enactment but amendments to development contributions policies to reflect those principles must have been made by 30 June 2015.

· The development contributions objections process will come into force on 1 July 2014.
Service Delivery Reviews
· Reviews of service delivery arrangements can be done on a rolling basis, not all at the same time. They are required in conjunction with significant changes to relevant service levels, within two years before the expiry date of relevant contracts, and at other times the council considers are desirable, but no later than six years after the last review. In addition, councils are not required to undertake a review if delivery arrangements cannot be changed (because of contractual arrangement or legislative requirements, for example), or if a council is satisfied that the potential benefits of a review are not justified by the costs of doing one. 

Infrastructure Strategy
· The Bill specifies that the strategy must outline the “most likely scenario” for the management of a council’s infrastructure assets, and is to include “indicative estimates” of the projected capital and operating expenditure associated with those assets. These estimates are shown in each of the first 10 years covered by the strategy (to align with the long-term plan), and then in blocks of five years.  
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